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The next meeting will be Tuesday March 3, 2009 at the Greenwell Springs Road Public Library at 7:00pm.
_______________________________________________________________________________________
Hurricane Gustav Recovery
The pictures below show the status of the covered area.  A lot was accomplished during the last two work days.  Some rafters and all of the corrugated sheet steel roofing remain to be installed. After that work is completed we will need to construct some new tables.  Old wood salvaged from the old shed will be used to construct some airplane stands.  We need about two more work days to complete the work.  
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Flight Technique - Crosswind Takeoffs
Let's look at a takeoff that has a fairly strong crosswind from your right. First, you should input a little right aileron, or at least be prepared to input right aileron to prevent the wind from getting under the upwind wing and possibly flipping the aircraft over. Then, because the tail will try to "weathervane" the aircraft into the wind, apply left rudder during the initial takeoff roll (this is the opposite of what you'd normally require on a calm day). The amount of input will depend on the crosswind component (i.e., wind strength and direction), the size of the fin and rudder and the amount of power you're applying.

As speed builds, you'll use less left rudder. When the aircraft is about to lift off, you may need to apply right rudder to keep the aircraft centered on the runway centerline. 

When your aircraft is ready to lift off, don't horse it off. Gently rotate, allowing plenty of air speed to build, then climb out gradually, e.g., at a 5- to 10-degree angle. As you rotate, also remove any right aileron input; from here, use ailerons to maintain level wings. During most climb outs, I keep some right rudder in to counteract torque and to maintain a straight track. In a crosswind takeoff, it's important to use the rudder to correct the heading as well. 

From Dave Patrick's "Flying Tips" in his R/C Aerobatics for Everyone, onsale at www.rcstore.com.

Tech Tips - Castor Oil
I always use castor oil in my fuels. Here's why: castor oil forms a protective varnish on the piston skirt and cylinder walls when it exceeds its break-down temperature (somewhat above 500 degrees F—cylinder head temp.). This varnish prevents metal-to-metal contact at the high temperatures. Again, the high temperatures are caused by a needle-valve setting that is too lean, or the cooling is inadequate, or both. Usually, an overheated, varnished engine will give you notice that something is wrong. It slows or "sags" noticeably. Immediately shutting it down will generally prevent any damage to the piston or cylinder. Synthetic lubricants also break down at about 500 degrees F, but they don't deposit a protective varnish. The metal-to metal contact that results will destroy the piston and, sometimes, the cylinder within seconds. 

From Dave Gierke's "Running it Right: Engine Break-In" in his Two-Stroke Glow Engines book, onsale at www.rcstore.com..
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